
ISRAELI  MINISTER  OF  TOURISM
VISITS PATRIARCHATE
On Tuesday the 26th of February/11th of March 2014, the Israeli
Minister of Tourism, Mr Landau Uzi, accompanied by associates
of his, visited the Patriarchate. The Honourable Minister was
received by His Beatitude Theophilos, our Father and Patriarch
of Jerusalem, in the presence of Hagiotaphite Fathers.

In  the  context  of  this  visit,  His  Beatitude  thanked  the
Minister for his Ministry’s approval of the request to supply
water to the Monastery of Mount Tabor, and referred to the
matter of the unhindered access of pilgrims to the Church of
the Resurrection; to the Ceremony of the Holy Light on Easter
Saturday; and to the anticipated visit of the Pope and the
Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomew, next May.

In his response, the Minister assured His Beatitude that the
Ministry of Tourism proposes to unreservedly help and support
the Patriarchate both as regards these and other issues.

To commemorate the visit, gifts were exchanged between His
Beatitude and the Minister.

From the Secretariat-General

httpv://youtu.be/17VF7lPSaOI
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